
 

 

 

 

May 2020 

 

NEWSLETTER  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Municipal Election  

August 29, 2020 

Advanced Poll  

TBD 

Swimming Lessons 

TBD Pending 

Sports Days 

July 25 & 26 (Pending) 

Alternate Activities 

 

Dear Ratepayers of B-Say-Tah,     

Please be advised that Council of the Resort Village of B-Say-Tah has reduced the base tax and 
mil rate for the year 2020 ONLY.  The mil rate has been set to 1.57 from 3.15.  The base tax has 
been reduced to $700 from $800.00. 

The Resort Village of B-Say-Tah has reserves that have accumulated over several years and we 
feel that now is the right time to use our reserve funds to compensate for the reduction in taxes, as 
a way of helping out the residents as we work through the COVID- 19 pandemic in 2020.  The 15% 
municipal discount will remain the same as years past for the months of August and September.  

The major items for 2020, will continue as planned: Mackie Hill area drainage and culverts, comple-
tion of the Multi-Use court at the commons & water system, and paving. 

We will be applying for funding from the Municipal Economic Enhancement Program that has  been 
recently announced to municipalities from the Provincial Government for 2020.  The funding will be 
put towards enhancing the Village Commons for the enjoyment and use by the ratepayers.  

Another positive item is that we secured a three year contract with Valley Lawn Services to contin-
ue with village maintenance, lawn care, and waste collection.  

Please note, that we have ONLY budgeted for sports days, swimming lessons and fireworks, none 
of these activities can occur unless the Provincial Government allows this phase to proceed.    

 

Sincerely,  

 

Isaac Sneath  

Mayor, Resort Village of B-Say-Tah 



  

2020 MUNICIPAL ELECTION 

Please note that due to the current COVID-19 global pandemic, the date for the Municipal Election has changed to 
August 29, 2020 rather than July 25, 2020.  There  will be an Advanced poll, date to be decided, we will notify you as 
soon as it is set. Mark your Calendars for August 29 to cast your vote from 8:00am – 9:00pm.   More information 
to follow when the call for nominations will be.  Election will be held at the Village shop as it was 4 years ago.  There 
will be more information to follow about social distancing requirements and how this will take place during the elec-
tion.  Reminder, you will need your photo ID to vote.  More info to follow.    

YARD DEBRIS AND WASTE COLLECTION 

Please see schedule to the left.  Debris will be collected every other Monday for June, July, Aug.  Every Monday in 
May & September. Please have it out by 7am sharp to ensure pick up.  If it is missed it will be collected with the 
waste collection on Tuesdays.   Waste Collection is every Tuesday starting at 7am sharp.   Please ensure that your 
waste is bagged, tied and put in secure sturdy bins with lids that  cannot be knocked over easy.  No more than 40lbs 
per  bag.   

NVWMA INC. (LANDFILL) 

Call ahead to the landfill before hauling any demo waste. Limit on asphalt and concrete of 33,000lbs on back axel.  
Landfill is not accepting cash at the moment please use debit or credit.  Social distancing requirements to follow.   

FIRE CHARGES FOR CALL OUTS 

Reminder that things are still quite dry out, use precaution and common sense etc.  As per our bylaws for fire call 
outs the Village will cover the first $1000.00 of the call out should you require the fire department’s assistance.  You 
will be responsible for the remainder of the costs if any.  A $600 minimum fee for fire dept. to attend for first hour plus 
a $200 fee per every hour after that.  Refer to our bylaws posted on the Village website, keep your insurance compa-

ny informed.   

DEVELOPMENT, BUILDING AND DEMOLITION PER-

MITS 

Please obtain all  necessary permits prior to any development/building or demolition within the 
Village.  If you are unsure if you need one, please call or email the office.  

ZEBRA MUSSELS 

CLEAN, DRAIN, DRY your watercrafts.  Let’s work together to help protect our province against 
harmful aquatic invasive species such as zebra    mussels.  

COMPLAINTS  

All Complaints to the Village office are to be in writing, all noise and traffic violations are to be filed 
with the RCMP directly.   

 NUISANCE BYLAW   
 Cottage owners are encouraged to keep their properties and adjacent property  neat, and clean by    
voluntarily abiding by the Nuisance Abatement  Bylaw.  This bylaw is intended to prohibit over grown 
lawns, weeds, junked vehicle, rodent harborage, unlicensed vehicles, open excavations or untidy 
and unsightly property.  

SHORELINE ALTERATION PERMITS  
 Visit  www.wsask.ca or call @ 306.694.3900 to apply for a permit for shoreline work under aquatic 
habitat protection permit. 
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VILLAGE OFFICE  

CLOSED TO THE 

PUBLIC UNTIL 

FURTHER      

NOTICE. 

Please call, email, fax, Face-

book messenger or drop box. 

Office visits by appointment 

only if absolutely necessary.   


